

Dr. Madhav Deo Saraswat Principal

The Scindia School

Fort, Gwalior - 474 008 Tel. : 0751-2480750 (O)

: 0751-2480751 (R) Fax : 91-751-2480650 email :principal@scindia.edu Website: www.scindia.edu

December 30, 2017.

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Here is wishing you and your family a very joyous and peaceful new year!

We are taking this opportunity to apprise you of some of the academic related initiatives of the just concluded term. As I had assured you earlier, we were successful to a large extent, in giving academics its rightful place during the term. We were able to spend some time talking with the students, especially that of Class 10 and Class 12 students about their academic performance, effort, aptitude for a subject and their difficulties.

The supervision at the Half Yearly Examinations was also much more stringent which curbed certain temptations of some students! Simultaneously, the students were briefed about 'etiquettes' of taking examinations. The term end examinations were scheduled so as to utilize the time available more fruitfully.

During the next term, we hope to adopt more substantial remedial measures for academic enhancement. For exam giving batches, we intend to provide adequate attention to individual students to the best possible extent. Having now interacted sufficiently with the students, I notice that a few of them are yet unable to put in requisite amount of effort into their academic areas. (hope your ward is an exception!).

Accordingly, our prime focus during the remaining part of the academic year would be on:

- 1. Complete focus of the Faculty on academics and similar approach expected from the students.
- 2. Individual meetings and counselling of all students at different levels to give their 100% in academics.
- Students will be encouraged to come up with more queries related to their academics related problems.
 You may please counsel them to approach the teachers without any hesitation in case of any problem.
- 3. Every student is expected to report back to school on time after completion of the Winter Break.
- 4. No undue request for leave will be entertained. We request all the parents to extend their full cooperation in this area.
- Needless to say, we would again request you to restrain yourself from giving any kind of money, mobile or any other unauthorised items to your son / ward.

By now significance of the coming term at school should be amply clear to every student, especially that of Board Classes. Only the best effort and attention would be rewarded. Every available opportunity should be utilized to enhance one's conceptual understanding and study skills. Hard work, a sharp focus and continuous engagement with the subject matter are the needs of the hour. We would also urge you to impress upon your ward virtues of improving his English, in particular.

Once again I take this opportunity to wish you and your family a very Happy & Prosperous New Year 2018 from the entire school fraternity.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Madhav Deo Saraswat



